
 
DEPARTMENT OF STATE 
WASHINGTON 
 
June 5, 1957 
 
The Honorable Andrew Downey Orrick 
Acting Chairman 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
 
Dear Mr. Orrick: 
 
The Department is pleased to be informed that Mr. Lawrence M. Greene, an 
employee of the Securities and Exchange Commission, has been awarded a 
Rockefeller Public Service Award for 1957. Mr. Armstrong's letter of April 1, 
1957, informed us that Mr. Greene intends to study for a six-month period in the 
United Kingdom and in the principal centers of Western Europe, and that he 
desires to interview and consult with investment bankers, industrialists, 
government officials and other experts. 
 
The Department is of course greatly interested in his proposed study of the 
foreign investment company as a medium for American investment abroad, and 
will be pleased to inform the Foreign Service posts of the United States in the 
various cities which Mr. Greene proposes to visit and to request that appropriate 
courtesies be extended to him. The Department will also request the posts to 
lend their efforts in arranging, wherever appropriate, meetings between Mr. 
Greene and those officials with whom he desires to arrange appointments. 
 
You request that some arrangement be made through the Department of 
Defense to permit Mr. Greene's children to attend an American dependents' high 
school in France where he expects to base his family. The Department 
recommends that Mr. Greene look into this matter on a personal basis and 
suggests that he communicate with the Administrative Officer in the American 
Embassy in Paris, Mr. Gerald S. Bushnell, for further information and guidance. 
Mr. Bushnell has been advised of the problem informally by letter, and will be 
exploring the matter. 
 
I understand that Mr. Greene has given Mr. Hamlin Robinson of my staff a rough 
outline of his itinerary and the places he intends to visit which we shall use as a 
guide in informing our posts abroad. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Thorsten V. Kalijarvi 



Assistant Secretary 


